CENTRAL ARIZONA GOVERNMENT

November 18, 2015

I serve on the regional CAG council along with 15 other mayors. I also serve on the CAG advisory council and we had our first meeting Monday Nov. 16, 2015.

The meeting lasted from 10:00am until 12:30 pm. Many ideas were talked about with the main focus on keeping CAG in business in fiscal year 2017. If they lose a contract with Pinal County, AZ. CAG's days might be numbered.

I brought to the table an idea for catastrophic energy loss. The idea would be for each town to have an emergency plan in place if and when we should ever lose our electricity. Ken Hall the executive director will give this idea some consideration.

CAG has been a great help to the town to date. They facilitated the CDBG grant and our number two water storage tank has been relined and should be good for another 20 years plus. We have started the paper work to reline the number 1 tank at this time but will have to wait for the funding to be available as we are partnered with Kearney and now Hayden. Our wait will be longer but the funding for the CDBG grant will be more since we are partnered with two other towns.

Also, the maps we have obtained from CAG have been invaluable in our research on different properties.

Don Jones,

Mammoth town Mayor